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A Busy End to the Year 
As we continue to  settle  down in  our  new home and become 
acquainted with the city of Philadelphia and our neighborhood, 
our schedule kept on filling up as people contacted us to come to 
their churches to share about our work. Because of the demand, 
we even had meetings right after Christmas and New Year’s eve! 
We traveled to meetings in New Jersey, Maryland, Pennsylvania,  
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and  West  Virginia.  Many  of  
those  were  a l so  repor t ing  to 
supporting  churches  and  giving 
updates  of our progress in person. 

Settling in
After  a  crazy  schedule  in  Oct,  we 
finally  begun  to  settle  down in  our 
house .  We  d id  some  minor 
renovations  and  began  on  a  few 
needed  repairs.  Other  than  that,  it 
was quiet during those two months. 
We certainly  enjoyed  having  guests 
o ver,  e spec ia l l y  f rom  nearby 
supporting churches. 

Giving updates
Following the apostle Paul’s example 
in  the  book  of  Acts,  we’ve  been 
visiting our supporting churches and giving updates on our progress. As three years of deputation reaches 
its close and our support approaches triple digits, we felt it was important to give reports in person to 
show progress in the mission work. Now that we are actually in the field with the ministry not starting 
yet, this was a good time to do so. Once our ministry starts in May, there won’t be much opportunity to 
share reports in person. Many of our supporters expressed excitement that we’re in the mission field and 
they, as well as us, are looking forward to seeing what God will do.

Support Update
We’re thrilled to tell you that we finished off the year of 2021 at 95%, up from 89% since the last prayer 
letter! 

Prayer Request
•  Please pray for us as we make preparations to start our ministry on May 1st. 
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